Hatfield Township's Environmental Advisory Committee Meeting MINUTES

Meeting Date:	Monday, November 19, 2012
Date of Approv	al

<u>Call to Order:</u> A regular meeting of Hatfield Township's Environmental Advisory Committee (EAC) was held in the Township Building on this date. The meeting convened at 6:03 pm, Chairman Jim O'Byrne presiding, Karen Miller, Secretary.

Roll Call: Members of the Board in attendance were: Jim Bleakly, Bud Hyndman, Bob Lanouette, Karen Miller, Jim O'Byrne, Ed Schweitzer, and Henry Zadell. Also in attendance was Devan Stewart. Members not in attendance were: Jim Bingley, Chris Meager, Adrian Reast.

<u>Approval of Minutes:</u> Minutes of the last Meeting were approved as printed.

<u>Citizens Comments</u>: Bob Lanouette was interested in an Intelligencer article about unused grant money. He'll drop off copy of the article for us to look at.

Discussion Items:

- A. <u>Environmental Education Grant</u>: Henry supplied a copy of what Doylestown did last year to apply for the Environmental Education Grant. Our deadline to Apply is December 13, 2012. We will propose putting plaques at water basins. and also printing informational brochures for circulation to students and other interested citizens. We would like to start with Clemen's basin. Our major target audience is our students who will bring the story home to their family.
- B. Goals for 2013: Our group is asked to think up some goals for next year. Some possibilities: hosting an EAC fair to showcase what we've done (could be either under roof or in pool complex depending on time of year and weather); and/or a rain garden demonstration.
- C. <u>Annual Renewal for Membership in the PA Environmental Counsel</u>: Jim O'Byrne moved to renew our membership, Henry Zadell seconded the motion.
- D. <u>Cancel December Meeting</u>: It was agreed to cancel the December Meeting.

Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 6:43 pm. Next meeting will be 06:00 pm on 01/14/2013 at The Township Building.

fann S. Mill